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The Honorable Patrick Penn, Chairperson 

House Committee on Legislative Modernization 

300 SW 10th Avenue, Room 218-N 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Penn: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2270 by House Committee on Legislative Modernization 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2270 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2270 would allow the Chief Information Technology Officer (CITO) of the branch of 

government being audited to receive written reports of certain information technology audits.  The 

bill would also specify that infrastructure as a service and platform as a service cloud computing 

services would be performed by or contracted by the Office of Information Technology Services 

(OITS).  Software as a service applications would be registered and inventoried with OITS.  The 

bill would require any procurement of central processing units or distributed computing equipment 

with a cost of $75,000 or more to be approved by the Executive Branch CITO.  The bill would 

allow the CITO to authorize a division, department, or agency to procure its own 

telecommunications services, equipment, or software if it is compatible OITS services.  The bill 

also requires the CITO to monitor executive agencies’ compliance with certain components of the 

strategic information technology management plan adopted by the Information Technology 

Executive Counsel. 

 

 OITS indicates enactment of the bill would not have a fiscal effect on the agency.   

 
 

 

 Sincerely, 

 
 

 

 Adam C. Proffitt 

 Director of the Budget 

 

cc: Brian Reiter, OITS  


